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The work of the Surrey County Playing Fields Association is funded by subscriptions from local  

authorities at county and district levels and parish and town councils.  

It also receives funding from Sports Clubs and individuals.  

Details are in our Annual Report.  
 

We thank them all.  
 

 

Organisations on SCPFA Advisory Committee  
 

Surrey County Council      Active Surrey  

Surrey County Football Association    Surrey County Lawn Tennis Association  

Surrey County Rugby Football Union    Surrey Cricket Foundation 

Surrey Sports Board       Surrey County Athletic Association  

Surrey Community Action  

 

We are grateful for their support and wise counsel 
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In the July 2017 issue of ‘The Playing Field’ you will have read about the amazing Piper sisters from Pyrford who were competing for England at Archery and who 

had been helped by grants from Surrey Playing Fields. Well they have continued their progress, going from strength to strength.  

Louisa: 

In November 2017, at the age of 14, was ranked no1 UK Lady under 18 and No. 2 Senior Lady! She was then invited onto the GBR Olympic Squad. 

By April 2018 she was selected for the GB senior team at the Shanghai World Cup where she was ranked 51st out of the top 91 senior archers in the world.  

She turned 15 during her second GB senior team competition in Antalya, Turkey. 

In June 2018 She was European Silver Team medallist at the European Youth Championships and is currently in contention to represent GB at the Youth Olympic 

Games in October (Buenos Aires) 

 

Eleanor:  

In November 2017 she was ,aged 18, ranked no 4 UK Senior lady and was invited onto the GBR Development squad.  

This resulted in being selected in April 2018 to be one of 4 ladies to take part at the Shanghai World Cup along with her sister Louisa.  

She was ranked 44 out of the top 9`1 archers in the world. 

Invited onto the GB Olympic Squad as one of just 5 lady archers (including her sister) 

  In summary, they are now both on the GBR Olympic Squad of only five ladies (not bad for local Woking 

girls!), have both debuted this year for the GBR Senior Team out in Shanghai and Antalya and have  

returned from winning their first joint medal – a Silver Team medal at the European Youth Championships 

in Greece. 
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Louisa, teammate Lizzie and Eleanor at the European Youth Championships 
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THE WILDCATS 
 

 

The YMCA East Surrey Boccia Team, The Wildcats, recently took 

part in the Boccia England Pan Disability National League  

Competition.  This is a team competition for players from all  

classifications (BC1 – 8)  These classifications cover both physical 

and learning disabilities. 
 

After 2 days of intense competition in the Surrey League, where 13 

teams from around the County came together to play each other both 

‘home’ and ‘away’  the Wildcats came out on top which qualified 

them for the National League Finals in Sheffield.   This is where the 

top 15 teams from around the Country come together for one final 

day of competition to decide the final placings for this season.  
   

The Wildcats played together really well, not letting the occasion get 

to them they kept their heads and had some incredible matches.   

Unfortunately they lost in their quarter final by just 1 point but due 

to their fantastic efforts the team finished in 5th place overall. 
    

This is an amazing achievement and improvement on last year’s  

result of 7th place which was in itself an amazing result for their first 

time in the competition. 

Roll on next season ! 

 
Katie Gatt – YMCA Boccia Club Head Coach 

 

The photo is of some of the Wildcats team (Matthew Gosling, Matthew Sullivan, Jonathan Sullivan and Ben  

Ratford)  -  other team members (not pictured) are Stuart Sharkey and Robert Hayes. 

   HISTORY 

• Boccia originated in Greece, where players threw large stones at a stone target 

• Originally designed for people with severe cerebral palsy, it is now enjoyed by 

       players from many sectors of the community 

• Practiced in over 50 countries worldwide 

• Ranges from recreational to a variety of competitive events 

       Became a Paralympic sport in 1984. 
 

 

          WHAT IS IT? 

Boccia is a disability sport that tests muscle control and accuracy. Players propel balls to land close to a target ball. 

Two sides compete as individuals, pairs or as a team of three over a set number of ends. Each side has six balls (red 

or blue) each end to try and score points. Points are accumulated over the course of a match to find a winner. 

Sounds simple? It is to get started, but the tactics of the sport offer both tension and excitement as the game plays 

out. 

A ball can be rolled, thrown or kicked. If a player is unable to throw or kick the ball, they can use a ramp. If players 

are unable to release the ball with their hands, they can use assistive devices – head/hand pointer. 

The sport is played indoors on a 12.5m by 6m court, usually in a sports hall but any suitable flat playing area can be 

used.  



Surrey Playing Field Contacts                                            
 

We have a contact for each council area in Surrey. We have one officer who looks after county wide projects;  

he can also put you in touch with the officer who is appropriate for your request.  

The details are shown below: 
 

County Development Officer 
Mr Barry Hitchcock, MBE, Tel: 01483 410165  email:   barry.hitchcock@gmx.co.uk   
 

Borough Development Officers 

Elmbridge              Mr Mike Armitage, Tel: 07930 405788, email: mike.j.armitage@btinternet.com  

Epsom & Ewell             Mr Andrew Tibble, Tel: 07773 149755, email: atibble@hotmail.co.uk 

Guildford              Mr. Nick Wildman, Tel: 01483 831200, email: nickwildman@hotmail.com 

Mole Valley             Mr Bob Higson, Tel: 01306 886043, email: r1hgn@higsonweb.com 

Reigate & Banstead        Mr Mike Hughes, Tel: 0208 668 3314, email: mikehhughes60@gmail.com        
Runnymede             Mr Alan Greig, Tel: 01784 741022, email: a.greig3@ntlworld.com  

Spelthorne             Mrs Shirley Winson, email: shirleywinson21@gmail.com 

Surrey Heath               Mr Grant Simmons, email: gsimmons@ravenscote.surrey.sch.uk                                    

Tandridge              Mr Denham Earl, Tel: 020 8660 6621, email: dm_laearl@hotmail.com 

Waverley - Eastern         Mr Martin Maybrey BEM, Tel: 01483 893209, email: martin.maybrey@btinternet.com 

Waverley - Western        Mr Brian Greig, Tel: 01252 793762, email: briangreig@fsmail.net                        

Woking              Cllr Ian Eastwood,  Tel 01483 481864, email: cllrian.eastwood@woking.gov.uk 
 

Other Officers you may need to contact are: 
 

Honorary Secretary       Mrs Heather Dean,Tel:01483 535283,email:surreyplayingfields@gmail.com 

Children’s Play Provision    Mr Jean Wenger MIEW RPIIAM, 

and Safety Advisor                50 Hurst Park Road, Twyford, RG10 0EY.  Tel. 07970 764 804,  

                                                email: jeanwenger@activerms.org  

Webmaster         Mr Alex Geear, Tel:07532 741653,email alexander.geear@gmail.com 

ARE YOU GETTING ENOUGH? 

This newsletter is produced quarterly by Surrey Playing Fields  

www.surreyplayingfields.co.uk 
 

Editor - Don Raffin  

Brownings Down Cottage, Warren Road, Guildford, GU1 2HQ 

  Tel: Home - 01483 531608 - Mobile - 07757 943866 - Email - raffin@ntlworld.com  

                              

The inclusion of any products or services in this newsletter implies no endorsement by the SPF.  
 

Whilst every care is taken with the content, no responsibility can be accepted for errors or omissions made in good faith.  
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